Date & Time:		July 11, 2022				7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilmen; John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey; Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Dog Control Officer, Carl Tuttle.  List of public attached

Absent:		Councilman, Roger Knowles

Supervisor Smith opened the Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM.

Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for June 9, 2022 and June 13, 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to accept the Supervisor’s Report for June 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk92873951]Resolution #22-67
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $114.00. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Resolution #22-68
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to transfer funds from DB5110.4 Contractual to DB5112.2 CHIPS in the amount of 68,873.33.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk108527477]Resolution #22-69
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from DA599 Fund Balance to DA5120.4 Bridges Contractual in the amount of $24,150.00
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Communications:
Supervisor Smith received notification that Jim Rusak is now the Acting NYSDOT Regional Director and Stacey Forenz is now Acting Regional Director of Operations for Region 6.

Department Reports:

Assessor – Supervisor Smith gave the Assessor’s report.  The Final Assessment Roll for 2022 has been completed.

Planning Board – Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins gave the Planning Board’s report.  Norbut Solar will be addressing the Town Board in the near future seeking a variance approval.

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report.

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report.  The OSH KOSH snow blower that was sent to auction sold for $6,300.00.  The best quote received to replace two overhead doors at the highway garage was $22,450.00 plus $2,040.00 for weatherization on the other doors.  This was budgeted to be completed this year.

Wayne Miller asked the Board to request a speed study on County Route 15 to reduce the speed limit in the area of County Route 15 and Chamberlain Road intersection.  Kelly Fitzpatrick contacted the Sheriff’s Department to set up a radar on County Route 15 and will ask the County to request a study.

Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.


Attorney – Town Attorney, Jeff Squires reported the Board members have all been given a copy of the Order Calling Public Hearing on Establishment of Sewer District for their review.

[bookmark: _Hlk108597872]Resolution #22-70
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to hold a Public Hearing on August 8, 2022 at 7:00pm at the High School, Room 450 (second floor) at 25 Ellis Avenue, Bath, New York in accordance with the order.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Village of Bath – No report

Village of Savona – No report

Board Assignments:

Ronald Smith informed the Board that a new requirement entails GASB 75 Valuation Report including Other Post Employment Benefit (OPEB) Liabilities.  Armory Associates has been recommended to prepare a GASB 75 Actuarial Valuation for the Fiscal Year 2022.

Resolution #22-71
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to contract with Armory Associates to prepare a GASB 75 Actuarial Valuation and authorize the Town Supervisor to sign such contract.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

William Glosick reported that Kentucky Fried Chicken and Triple K Liquor store opened this month.

John Lysyczyn reported that the Community Health Center is installing a septic rather than hooking into the sewer system.  Amazon is working on a retention pond. Phillips is still be demolished.  LP Products will be holding a ground breaking ceremony July 12th at 11:30am.

Hal Bailey reported that there is ongoing renovation to the Savona Village Hall.  Sam Pallet Band will be playing in Savona on the 7th and the Savona Library will be hold a senior coffee hour.

Steuben County Legislator, Kelly Fitzpatrick reported that the redistricting map has been approved and the public will vote on this in November.  A large portion of the county’s ARPA funds will be dedicated to expanding high speed internet service to underserved areas.

[bookmark: _Hlk108605473]  Resolution #22-72
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
[bookmark: _Hlk66361506]		 Supervisor Smith			Aye
June 2022
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			159			10			$ 11,799.00



[bookmark: _Hlk108602164]July 2022
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			160-181		11			$    6,347.01
B			51-58			7			$       414.31
DA			116-139		7			$113,282.20
DB			96-128				7			$  75,996.57
SL-1			13-14				7			$       278.97
Total										$424,369.11
Grand Total									$208,118.06

Public Comments:

Michael Hough thanked the Highway crew for the repairs to Lake Salubria drive.

David Carson asked if the outlet pipe from Lake Salubria under State Route 415 could be inspected for debris.  He asked if the Board will be asking for signatures or show of hands to get a sense on how the people feel about the sewer project.
Supervisor Smith explained the Public Hearing is for anyone interested in expressing for or against the project will be heard.

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to enter into executive session to discuss the Bargaining Unit contract at 8:02pm.  Passed unanimously

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn to exit executive session and return to regular session at 8:06pm.  Passed unanimously

Resolution #22-73
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to accept the Teamsters Union contract as presented and authorize the Supervisor to sign.
 Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		 Supervisor Smith			Aye

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to exit the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 8:08pm.  Passed unanimously

	Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk



   



